

# Fleggburgh C of E VC Primary School

Contact us: office@fleggburgh.norfolk.sch.uk 01493 369283

May 2023

Dear families,

Well done to all the children who sat statutory tests this half term. They have shown resilience and positive learning behaviours. We will never underestimate how hard they work to progress and achieve of their best. Walking through the school seeing the quality of teaching and learning going on is a privilege never to be taken for granted! In September, we will be welcoming ten children in reception as all other year groups move further up the school and we say farewell to Year 6. The teachers will plan and deliver transition activities so that we can feel confident children go into their summer holidays looking forward to the new academic year.

But there is much to enjoy between now and then with the summer term (and maybe some sunshine) ahead of us.

Have a wonderful half term break! Julie

## **Cluster Events**

Frances Lightfoot is a member of staff joint funded by the Acle cluster group schools. She supports the schools in the cluster through planning and coordinating enrichment activities for the children. This term we have enjoyed cricket, tag rugby, multi skills and football for example.

Overtime all the children get the opportunity to take part in such activities.

#### Bee House

A big thank you to Jack, Owen and Lily's grandad who built and gifted a bee house for the outdoor area. It is going to be fascinating watching the bees find and settle into their new home.





#### A Labour of Love!

Following a chance conversation with Maya and Sabina, an idea grew where they would research all the British prime ministers and create a display in our knowledge bank area. They achieved what they set out to do.

They even added a competition element with prizes!

Thank you Maya and Sabina! You were certainly soaring on wings!

# Bikeability 3<sup>rd</sup> May





















After SATS Party













# KS2 Football at Lingwood Primary School on 17th May





## Quote from How Hill's Newsletter

### The first residential school visit for 2023

## Fleggburgh CE Primary School

It is always a pleasure to spark an interest in the outdoors to the next generation. The children from Fleggburgh CE Primary School enjoyed a trip upstream to Barton Broad, looked at the wildlife on the river and learnt how to analyse water quality. Other activities included the food web game 'Hawks and Blackbirds', orienteering, owl pellet dissection and thatching. This last activity, we believe, is unique to How Hill... The children go on the marshes to see reed growing (or being cut depending on the time of year) and then have a go at thatching. It was a fantastic week and we cannot wait to welcome more young explorers to How Hill.

### Thank you!

Thank you to Mr Allen and Mr Barrett for running such a successful after school football club. It was brilliant!

# KS1 Multi-Sports at Acle on 26th April















# **DATES FOR YOUR DIARY**

29<sup>th</sup> May – 2<sup>nd</sup> June - Half Term

Wednesday 7<sup>th</sup> June - Reception Class NCMP Height &

Weight Programme

Friday 16<sup>th</sup> June - A Day of Welcome

Monday 26<sup>th</sup> June - Year 6 visit to Bewilderwood

Tuesday 27<sup>th</sup> June - Year 5 STEM transition day Acle

Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> July - Day 1 Year 6 transition day Acle

Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> July - Day 2 Year 6 transition day Acle

Friday 21<sup>st</sup> July - Last day of Summer Term



Attendance for Spring Term 2023

Emerald Class – 94.85%

Diamond Class – 93.62%

Overall - 94.15%



David Woollard 01493 369517

or Filby Post Office
Come and have fun while supporting the Church